
 

 

Beloved Family of LBUMC - 
 

I hope this finds you experiencing the joy of the Lord and God's grace 
evidencing itself continually in unexpected ways. As a church, we are certainly 
blessed to see -- at every turn -- that God is at work among us!  
 

We are sharing in glorious worship on Sundays, with almost 100 in worship on 
Homecoming Sunday! The Spirit was tangible with children's laughter at 
Children's Time; their pitter patter down the steps for Sunday school which is 
back in session every Sunday now! Yet, God has not stopped there. Over 20 
parents, grandparents and children attended Messy Church on the 19th -- 
enjoying "tests of strength" as we learned how God made Samson strong -- 
and gives us the gift of strength as well.  
 

And Music! The Choir! Congregational Singing! What joy -- to sing praise to 
God -- to bring praise to God -- in so many glorious musical offerings. You can 
just feel God smiling! 
 

Excitement is in the air with our incredible Bible studies, small groups meeting 
again and the buzz of preparations being made for our welcome to our new 
District Superintendent, Rev. Sandy Olewine, on October 17th at 10:00am. 



She will be preaching and we will share in a lovely fellowship brunch 
afterwards. 
 

There is so much to celebrate and to look forward to here at LBUMC. The only 
way it can be made better is if YOU are here -- and please invite a friend. 
 

Have a joyous week -- and I'll see you in church! 
 

Love and Blessings, 
Pastor Lynn 

 


